





12 September 2019 Our reference: 00566/19

The Hon Tara Moriarty MLC Chair, Legislative Council Portfolio Committee No. 1 - Premier and Finance portfoliocommittee1@parliament.nsw.gov.au

Dear Ms Moriarty

Re: Budget Estimates 2019-2020

I refer to the Budget Estimates hearing on Thursday 29 August 2019, for Portfolio Committee No. 1 - Premier and Finance.

During the hearing I answered a question about silicosis, advising that NSW banned dry stone cutting of manufactured stone about 10 years ago and was a leader in this area.

I wish to recall this statement as shown on page 88 of the uncorrected Transcript, and clarify there is no conclusive evidence to back up the claim that we use less dry stone cutting in NSW, anecdotal or otherwise.

Should you require further information or clarification about this, please do not hesitate to contact icare's Samantha Lawrence, Chief of Staff, Office of the CEO

Yours sincerely

John Nagle Chief Executive Officer & Managing Director icare